
The Parishes of 

Fr. Phil’s article continued on Page 3    

First Sunday of Advent 

 

After having celebrated the Solemn Feast 

of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the 

Universe, we begin our new liturgical year. 

I think we can all use a fresh start to this 

year (and I’m not waiting for January 1st to 

roll around to begin!).  While the start we 

make may not change the externals, the 

environment which we are not able to 

control, it can change with how we 

respond to it and what we choose to do 

with our time to regain back our sanity. I 

think to some degree we have lost 

anywhere from a tiny bit to the whole kit 

and caboodle!  

 

In this new liturgical year, each of us can 

benefit from giving a lot more charity and 

understanding than complaining and 

judging.  A better prayer life helps with 

this: think rosary and the Bible to start! 

This reset (the good kind) is meant to 

remind us not to forego our identity as a 

son/daughter of our Heavenly Father - to 

recognize that with all the things that this 

world is mired in, God still sent His Son, 

Jesus, to redeem us from our sins!  He 

didn’t look at what was going on and said, 

“I’m not sending my Son til they get their 

act together!” and withheld His grace.  In 

the fullness of time, the Father sent His 

Only Begotten Son in the craziness of this 

world to quell the chaos and bring forth the 

Kingdom.  Of course, some still preferred 

the darkness and the chaos, but Jesus 

gave them as He is constantly doing with 

us, the opportunity to be rescued from this 

mess, if only we place our hope, our trust, 

our goal in Him.  How about us?  If we’re 

done with the craziness of this world, invite 

Jesus in the midst of your storm.  Invite 

Him to muffle those distractions out of your 

lives or to at least ask Him to focus your 

gaze on Him and the Kingdom of Our 

Heavenly Father.  It’s the start of a new 

liturgical year.  Today, we begin again. 

Sacrament of Penance for Advent 

 

Speaking of beginning again, there’s nothing like doing so with 

sacramental grace and living in a state of grace.  Now with all 

the adjustments we’ve had to make, there won’t be a Vicariate 

Advent penance service like there normally would be during this 

time. However, during the season of Advent, beginning 

Wednesday, December 2nd, the sacrament of penance will be 

made available after each offering of Holy Mass (with the 

exception of Sunday 7:30 AM Mass as well as the Tuesday 

7:00 PM Mass; the sacrament of penance will still be offered 
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Jesus Christ, The Eternal High Priest  

 

Pastor:        Reverend Philip Ching     frphilbwv@gmail.com     Phone: (586) 646-8250 

Associate Pastor:  Reverend John Nedumcheril    E-mail:  john2007usa@aol.com    Phone:  (586) 727-5215 Ext. 118 

Deacon:  Alan Gwozdz      E-Mail: dagwozdz@holyfamily-online.org     Phone: (810) 392-2056 Ext. 222 

Flock Notes: Text # 84567 and type SAHF in the text Screen for updates. 

Facebook:  http://on.fb.me/1dwYNER       Webmaster:  webmastersahf@hotmail.com 

 

Holy Family Parish 

 

79780 Main Street, Memphis, MI 48041 

Website:  http://www.holyfamily-online.org 

Email - cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org 

 

Parish Office:  810-392-2056 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 

Closed for lunch 1 p.m. - 2 p.m. 

 

Bookkeeper/Parish Secretary - Barb Quigley Ext. 227 

Faith Formation Director - Susan Finley Ext. 229 

sfinley@holyfamily-online.org 

Office Manager - Catherine Wullaert Ext. 237 

Youth Ministry - Jennifer McClelland Ext. 228 

st.ahfyouthministry@gmail.com 

Director of Music Ministry - Joe Agosta  810-305-1385 

 joeyagosta@yahoo.com 

The Divine Mercy Missionary Center Ext. 246 

 

All Saints Knights of Columbus # 10501 

Grand Knight  - Ken Litchfield      810-392-0002 

GK10501@mikofc.org 

 

Sunday Masses:   

Saturday:  4:30 p.m.      

Sunday:  10:30 a.m. & 5:30 p.m.  

 

Daily Masses:   

Tuesday:  7:00 p.m. & Friday:  8:00 a.m. 

 

Please see the bulletin for the 

current Holy Day Mass schedule. 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Tuesday:  6:30 p.m.                Saturday:  3:30 p.m. 

Or by appointment. 

 

St. Augustine School 

67901 Howard St., Richmond MI 48062 

Website:  http://www.staugustinecatholicschool.com  

School Office:  586-727-9365 

 

Principal - Emily Lenn          Ext. 131 

Secretary - Judy Rey          Ext. 130 

Secretary - Lisa Hunter                                       Ext. 129 

Sacrament of Baptism: 

Please contact the parish office to 

schedule a baptism.

It is recommended that parents 

seeking Baptism for their child attend 

two baptismal preparation classes.

Sacrament of Marriage:  

 

In accordance with the guidelines of the Province 

of Michigan, engaged couples must contact the 

Parish Office six months prior to the desired date 

of marriage and complete required preparation.  

Sacrament of the Sick: 

 

Notify the Parish Office 

of any need for hospital 

or home visits.  

Bulletin Submissions Deadline:  12:00 p.m. on 

Friday for the following weekend; deadline changes 

near major holidays.  Please submit electronically to: 

staugustinerichmond@comcast.net or 

cwullaert@holyfamily-online.org.  

 

Announcement deadline:  Thursday 5:00 p.m. 

68035 Main St., Richmond, MI  48062  

Website:  http://www.staugustinecatholicparish.org 

Email - staugustinerichmond@comcast.net 

 

Parish Office:  (586) 727-5215       Fax (586) 727-3760 

 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 9:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. and 

Monday - Thursday 1:30 p.m. - 5:00 p.m. 

Director of Music Ministry Joe Agosta  810-305-1385 

Office of Faith Formation: (586) 727-9290 

Email:  st.augustinefaithformation@outlook.com 

Hours:  Monday - 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 

             Tuesday - 9:00 am - 6:00 pm 

 

 

Youth Ministry-Jennifer McClelland 810 392-2056 Ext. 228 

Holy Day Masses:  Please see the bulletin for the current 

Holy Day Mass schedule. 
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Weekend Mass Schedule 

 

Saturday, December 5, 2020 

 

4:30 p.m. @ Holy Family - Fr. Phil Ching 

 

6:00 p.m. @ St. Augustine - Fr. John Nedumcheril 

 

Sunday, December 6, 2020 

 

7:30 a.m. @ St. Augustine - Fr. John Nedumcheril 

 

9:00 a.m. @ St. Augustine - Fr. John Nedumcheril 

 

10:30 a.m. @ Holy Family - Fr. Phil Ching 

 

5:30 p.m. @ Holy Family - Fr. Phil Ching 

before the Tuesday Mass, just not after).  Fr. John 

and I hope you are able to take advantage of the 

extra times for confession to readily prepare your 

hearts for the celebration of Christmas on the eve 

of the 24th.  As always, if you are not able to meet 

around those times, you are encouraged to call the 

priest or the parish office well in advance to make 

an appointment for the 

sacrament.  Also, when you 

go to confession, be frank 

and honest.  Don’t make 

mortal sins sound pleasant 

and paint a story to make 

you appear less guilty - the 

more upfront and honest the 

confession is, the better.  It tells the evil one that 

you don’t want this to have any power over you, 

and it gives us the necessary medicine of humility 

to combat the evil in our lives. 

 

God bless your week. 

 

In Jesus through Mary, 

 

Fr. Phil 

March for Life in Washington DC 

January 28-30, 2021 

 

Right to Life of St. Clair and Sanilac Counties invite you 

to join them as they travel to the March for Life in Wash-

ington DC January 28-30, 2021.  Buses leave Our Lady of 

Mount Carmel at 6:00am January 28th and return about 

7:00pm January 30th.  

 

To learn more go to www.rtlsc.com or call 810-531-4746 

or 989-280-6148. 

Advent Retreat Experience 

 

A free online Advent retreat experience for the lay faithful 

guided by Sacred Heart Major Seminary faculty and open 

to all.  Learn at your own pace and from the comfort of 

your home.  Sacred Heart professor Dr. Robert Fastiggi 

will offer reflections on the beautiful teachings of our 

Catholic faith about Mary: her role as Mother of God, her 

Perpetual Virginity, her Immaculate Conception, and her 

Assumption into Heaven.  But Mary is not just a figure of 

the past.  Sacred Heart faculty will also introduce us to 

Mary’s “apparitions” to people living in very different times 

and places. Learn more and register at shms.edu/mary 

First Sunday in Advent   

 

Today’s Scripture passages express the Advent topics of hope, 

vigilance, and repentance. From the Book of Isaiah, the prophet 

expresses his desire for his people (the ancient Israelites who 

have returned from Babylonian exile) to atone for their sinful 

ways and turn their hearts back to the Lord.  For God has done 

great deeds for them.  In St. Mark’s Gospel, the evangelist 

quotes Jesus’ warning to His disciples, Be watchful! Be alert!  

You do not know when the time will come.  Here our Lord and 

Savior is referring to when He will return at the end of time. St. 

Paul reminds the Corinthians, and us, that our fellowship in the 

Lord fortifies us with many spiritual gifts — a timely reminder as 

we start this Advent season.  May we, as faith-filled stewards, 

put our hope and trust in the Lord, recognize our sins, and seek 

with contrite hearts, Jesus’ mercy and forgiveness.  Advent is an 

excellent time to confess our sins by taking part in the 

Sacrament of Reconciliation.  

 

Stewardship Thoughts, Archdiocese of Detroit 

 

Thank you to all who 

contributed to the 

annual parish 

collection last 

weekend supporting 

the critical work of 

Catholic Charities of 

Southeast Michigan.   

 

You can positively impact the lives of thousands of 

people served by Catholic Charities right here in 

our own backyard throughout the Archdiocese of 

Detroit.  Each year Catholic Charities helps more 

than 20,000 people combat poverty and crisis to 

move toward a better life.  This year more of our 

neighbors are struggling than ever before.  Your 

gift to help Catholic Charities continue critical 

services including providing perishable groceries 

and basic needs to homebound seniors, assistance 

to pregnant moms and moms of infants, behavioral 

health and substance abuse counseling, food 

pantry, adoption and foster care, and other family 

support services.  You can still contribute to 

Catholic Charities if you missed the collection last 

week.  Special collection envelopes are available in 

church, at the parish office or you can donate 

online at ccsem.org   

 

May God bless your generosity! 
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F A I T H  M A T T E R S   

Jesus said to his disciples: “Be 

watchful! Be alert! You do not know 

when the time will come. It is like a 

man traveling abroad. He leaves 

home and places his servants in 

charge, each with his own work, and 

orders the gatekeeper to be on the 

watch. Watch, therefore; you do not 

know when the Lord of the house is coming, whether in 

the evening, or at midnight, or at cockcrow, or in the 

morning. May he not come suddenly and find you 

sleeping. What I say to you, I say to all: 'Watch!'"  

TAKE TIME TO CHAT  

• What does it mean to “keep watch” for Jesus?  

• Why do you think Jesus doesn’t tell us when the 

end of the world will be?  

• What has Jesus put his servants in charge of?  

 

“Amid all the pressure to prepare their children for 

success in life, parents need to realize there is no 

greater success and no greater gift they can give their 

children than a relationship with Jesus and his Church, 

which endures throughout eternity.”  

 

2020 Shenanigans 

Advent Preparation  

November 29 ~ Holy Family  

Hot Topic ~ Now what? 

December 13 ~ St. Augustine  

Christmas Party 

December 14, 2020-January 3, 2021  No YM ~ 

Christmas Break!  

Upcoming Shenanigans  

Stay tuned for more details! 

February, 2021 ~ NET Retreat  

March, 2021 ~ World Vision/Box City 

April, 2021 ~ RISE Detroit  

July, 2021 ~ Steubenville 

Text or call us with questions: Jennifer (810) 384-6931 

Jessica (810) 650-0564 or Alex (810) 357-4463 

TODAH & SHABACH of the Web 

“Truth Be Told” ~ Matthew West  

https://youtu.be/j4wYkS8Z3Io 

“Why Are We So Divided Right Now?” 

Fr. Mike Schmitz ~ https://youtu.be/m3lVlNKrv2k 

 

FRIENDS STILL  

= CHOCOLATE 

Oplatki 

 

The word Bethlehem means “House of Bread.”  The 

breaking of bread is a sign of charity, unity, and 

friendship. Religious family traditions 

and customs bring the truths of faith into 

the home. One of these beautiful 

Christmas customs is the Christmas 

Wafer.  A Wafer bearing a simple design 

commemorative of Christ’s birth is 

broken by the head of the family and 

distributed to each member.  With a 

simple prayer for God’s grace and 

welfare of the present and absent 

members of the family, the head family 

member breaks the wafer and distributes 

it, a piece to each one at the table.  While 

doing so, each member of the family is 

kissed and is wished a joyful feast. The 

other family members, then, greet one another in the 

same way.  

 

 

The spiritual lesson in this age old custom is unity of the 

family, the main pillar of society.  The bond of unity is 

the Christ-like charity that should exist amongst the 

members of the family.  The father of the family is the 

link in the unbroken chain of One Body, One Bread, One 

Christ, One Church.  The family joins him in the eternal 

procession no matter where they are.  For there is a 

universal longing by men to be always with one another, 

with God.  

 

All this brings to mind clearly our charity for one 

another, to seek salvation together.  Family customs 

remind us that we seek and obtain salvation with the 

help of all others at all times.  

 

Oplatki is now available (WHILE SUPPLIES LAST) at 

both St. Augustine and Holy Family Parish Offices.  

Suggested donation: $3.00 each. 



Page 5 

November 29, 2020 

 

E VA N G E L I Z AT I O N  

 

SSgt Kyle Abbas 

MMN Henry Altermatt 

DCC Troy Baran 

TSgt Trent Beish  

FNE3 Nathan Bilbrey 

Maj. Lisa Marie Boggs 

FC Nathan Burgess 

PVT Samuel Calderone 

MAJ Joseph Cannon 

MSgt Christopher Capoccia  

MAJ Kevin Chamberlain 

SSG Luke J. Delcourt 

Adam Dickson  

LT Christopher Edwards 

SFC Samuel Feldman 

CWO4 Jason Garcia 

PO1 Jeremy Gauthier 

SSgt Craig Grabowski 

PVT Brent Gracey 

LT USN Adam Haag 

LTCMDR Ryan Haag 

Maj. Michael A. Hoffman, DDS 

2LT Joshua Hohlbein 

RP2 Michael Jahr 

SSgt Pietr Jahr 

1LT Virginia Jahr 

Maj. Jack Johnston 

SMSGT Joseph Korotko 

Maj. David F. Kuntz 

SFC4 Tyler Monfette 

SSgt Brendan Pfeifer 

Claudia Pfeifer, Specialist 

Maj. Christopher Platz 

AB Daiton Platz 

AB Logan Platz 

PVT Brad Quant 

MSgt Kevin Quant 

Eric P. Raska 

Lt Paul Raska 

Col Matthew Rettke 

2LT Tyler Rettke 

POHM2 John-Christopher 

Sbraccia 

TSgt David Siegrist 

MAJ Cormac Smith 

Sgt Andrew Springer 

LCpl Timothy James 

Spruytte 

SSG Raymond Stier 

PFC Christopher Tishler 

SSG Logan VanBuren 

Warrant Officer Jeffery Weis 

Capt Joshua Wessel 

POHM3 Nicholas Wohlfiel 

Pray for Those Who Serve  

Our Country 

Q.  In a recent bulletin article our 

pastor seemed to not quite understand 

how parishioners are so attached to 

the parish where we were baptized, 

confirmed, married, and then brought 

our children for all of their 

sacraments.  Now we have 

grandchildren in the parish. Did he 

miss the point of the request to 

change one mass time one half hour?  

 

A.  I think if you go back and re-read 

his article you will see that he does 

indeed understand the request. He 

included in his explanation the realities of our present day 

situation in the Archdioceses. The severe lack of priests is also 

a nation wide crisis.       

 

Let’s look at this issue from a slightly different angle. In the 

16

th

 chapter of Matthew, Jesus told Peter (and us) that he was 

establishing a Church and he would be with his Church until 

the end of the age. He did not establish a parish, but a world 

wide, eternal Church.  When Jesus made that declaration, 

where was your parish? How many centuries did it take before 

your parish appeared on the scene? If there are approximately 

1.2 billion baptized Catholics today, how many attend mass at 

your parish? Was Catholicism any less Catholic before your 

parish was established? Are those who do not attend mass at 

your parish any less Catholic?  Are they any less loved by 

God? 

 

Well, the questions could go on endlessly. The point we must 

realize is that, aside from the physical impossibility of having 

a priest to accommodate every parish, be are all part of a much 

larger, older, eternal Church. We are designed to spend 

eternity with each other, with the saints of old, the Blessed 

Mother and with the Father, Son and Holy Spirit. That is far 

more astounding and exciting than any soon to crumble brick 

and mortar structure here on earth.  

 

Let us place our focus where it really belongs, on Jesus. We 

are to live a sacramental life and share the Gospel with those 

we come in contact with in our daily life. This is our call to 

duty. I am sure that none of us, when our time comes and are 

invited to be with our Lord Jesus for all eternity, will respond 

with the sentiment that we cannot leave this building where 

we were baptized, confirmed and married. My guess is that we 

won’t give that real estate a second thought. 

 

So, let’s continue supporting our local parish with our time 

talent and treasure. But let’s not lose sight of the purpose for 

which our parish was established. Our parishes are designed to 

jump start us on the road to eternal life. We are not here to 

place an allegiance to a physical structure. But rather the 

physical structure is here to serve us for the relatively short 

time we are in this life. Do not let it become the other way 

around.         

Please send your questions to: 

George@Catholicissue.org   
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St. Augustine Parish 

 

Please Pray for 

St. Augustine Parishioners 

at home or in the hospital... 

Barb Armstrong 

Janet Barylski 

Baby Willow  

 Berninger 

Walter Breiling 

Mary Lou Brickel 

John Brodacki 

Marjorie Brohl 

Marlene Brown 

Denise Suess 

     Burkhardt 

Dennis Campbell 

Louis Canter 

Jerry Caporuscio 

Bailey Ann Clapper 

Dossie Collins 

Betty Copenhagen 

Mary Ann  

     Cunningham 

Virginia DeForge 

Cy Dheygere 

Kelly Dilberti 

Jennie Domagalski 

Gail Duetsch 

Gary Duhamel 

Doug Duncan 

Joan Elam 

Nina Essenmacher 

Richard Fitch 

Carol Fogal 

Dee Franz 

Shelley Frontera 

Dave Gonczar 

Alison Gray 

Art Hebel 

Rosann Holmes 

Cory Hopp 

Al Inson 

Helen Kaczperski 

Sylvia Kaltz 

Daniel Kammer 

Elsie Kay 

William Ketelhut 

Connie Kinsey 

Dave Kisskalt 

Glen Knoblock 

Betty Kolp 

Tom Kowalski 

Arthur Lambert 

Barbara Lambert 

Pam Lawson 

Robert Liddell 

Eugenia Lipior 

Roger Lumley 

Jim Mazzala 

Baby Harper Misiuk 

Dan Moomaw 

Johny Muller 

Kandy Murray 

Tom Obee  

Les Osterland 

Karon Ottenbacher 

Mary Ottenbacher 

Bryan Pawlowski 

Gary Penzak 

John A. Pituch 

Carol Pollari 

Darren Polansky 

Jeanette Ponski 

John Pytleski 

Ann Rabine 

Ray Rabine 

Barb Reinke 

Judy Richer 

Jessica Ricketts 

Donald Riedel 

Ginny Ritter  

Agnes Rumenapp 

Frank Ryan 

Pat Scheuer 

Jan Schmidt 

Roy Schweiger 

Rose Segatti 

Bernadette Sharpe 

John M. Sharpe 

Jerry Shavatoski 

Mary Smith 

Deb Snider 

Pat Stahl 

Carol Stanzione 

Joshua Stevens 

Lily Suess 

Lloyd Suess 

Sue Thomas 

Sharlene Todd 

Dave Torres 

Eleanor Triece 

Bridget Urquhart 

Mary Valpredo 

Warren Williams 

Larry Wilson 

Pat Wilson 

Lisbeth Yaek 

Joseph Yelencich, Jr. 

St. Augustine 

Mass 

Intentions 

     St. Augustine  

   Marriage Banns 

 

  I.  Joshua Ledford & Katherine Isaacs 

Richmond Knights of 

Columbus Council #2667 

Are proud to announce 

our sponsorship of 

Seminarians  

Karl Finkbeiner and 

James Musgrave 

 

To date, our Knights have 

contributed $1000 in support to 

these seminarians.  If you would like 

to contribute to the financial needs 

of the seminarians, you may leave 

your donation in the special 

donation box in church (near the 

ramp entrance) or at the parish 

office.  Simply enclose your 

donation in an envelope and mark, 

K of C for Seminarians.   

 

Checks can be made payable to 

Knights of Columbus #2667 

Monday, November 30, 2020 

Mass 8:30 am 

� Holy Souls in Purgatory 

 req. by a Friend 

  

Tuesday, December 1, 2020 

No Mass Scheduled 

 

Wednesday, December 2, 2020 

Mass 8:30 am 

� Arlene Schweiger 

 req. by Frank & Marie Ryan 

 

Thursday, December 3, 2020 

Mass 8:30 am  

� Richard Rapp 

 req. by John & Karen Knapp  

 

Friday, December 4, 2020 

No Mass Scheduled 

 

Sunday, December 6, 2020 

Second Sunday of Advent 

 

Saturday, December 5, 2020 

Mass 6:00 pm 

� Diane Obee, req. by Tom Obee 

� The Obee & Murley Families 

 req. by Tom Obee 

 

Sunday, December 6, 2020 

Mass 7:30 am  

� For St. Augustine Parishioners 

 

Mass 9:00 am 

� Fred Austin, 

 31st Anniversary Remembrance 

 req. by Betty Raska Family 

� Gary Ottenbacher, req. by his Family 

� Arlene Schweiger 

 req. by Frank & Marie Ryan 

� John Jettke Family, req. by Family 

� Stephen Barjaktarovich 

 req. by his Family 

� Frances Orzel, req. by Orzel Family 

� Billy Zorn, req. by his Family 

� Earl Waterstraat, req. by his Family 

� Mary Jane Stevens 

 req. by Dave & Patti Misiuk & Family 

� Mary E. King 

 req. by Pat & Francis Manchik 

� Catherine Burg 

 req. by Blumerich Family 

� Mary Rosati 

 req. by Family & Friends 

� Doris Ureel Burke 

 by Michelle & Ryan deCardinis 

� Jim Shepherd  

 req. by Jack & Jody Smith 

� John Ristea, req. by Family 

� Leona Van Maele,  

 req. by her Family 

� St. Augustine Class of 1967 

 req. by Bill Rumenapp 

� Terry Ward for healing 

 req. by Claire & Dan Manchik 

Ministry Contact Information 

 

 

Interested in joining a parish 

ministry at St. Augustine?   

Call the individuals listed below  

for information or questions. 

 

 

Extraordinary Ministry of Holy 

Communion 

 (E.M.H.C.) 

Monica Wolschleger, 586-727-4161 

 or dmwol@comcast.net 

 

 

Lectors  

Chris Shinska, 313-215-0926 

 or cshinska@gmail.com 

 

 

Ushers 

Chris Stevens, 586-727-1056 

 or 810-543-2846 
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St. Augustine Parish Activities 

~ This Week Ahead at St. Augustine ~ 

 

Public Masses have resumed with restrictions.  At this time 

we can accommodate 50% capacity in our churches.  Please 

see our mass schedule below.   

 

Holy Family Sunday Masses 

Saturday:  Confession at 3:30pm    Mass at 4:30pm  

Sunday:  Masses at 10:30am & 5:30pm 

(Daily Masses:  Tuesday at 7:00pm, Friday at 8:00am) 

 

St. Augustine Sunday Masses 

Saturday:  Confession at 5:00pm    Mass at 6:00pm  

Sunday:  Masses at 7:30am & 9:00am  

(Daily Masses:  Monday, Wednesday, & Thursday at 

8:30am) 

 

Please be advised that everyone is asked to wear a mask, 

sanitize their hands as they come into church and to practice 

social distancing by staying six feet apart.  

 

If you are vulnerable and cannot come to church at this 

time, Masses will continue to be broadcast on Facebook 

and recorded on the parish websites. 

 

Sunday 

View the 9:00am Mass on FaceBook live, or on the parish 

website after 1:00 p.m.  Mass will be live-streamed every 

Sunday at 9:00am at St. Augustine. For the most current 

information, go to Facebook on the Saturday prior to Sunday 

to check the livestream mass schedule. 

Our Mission is to Save Souls 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chicken Dinner 

Thursday, December 3, 2020 

Time:  4:00 p.m. - 6:30 p.m. 

Location: 

Entrance to St. Augustine Parish Hall 

 

Sponsored by Richmond Knights of Columbus 

 

“Carry Out Only Dinner”         “Free Will Donation” 

Menu 

Fried Chicken, Mashed Potatoes/Gravy 

Vegetable, Cole Slaw, Dessert 

 

Proceeds benefit programs supported by Knights of Columbus 

The St. Augustine Giving Tree is up and decorated 

with ornament tags.  The tags are labeled with items 

which will be given to the needy this Christmas.  

Please take an ornament from the tree, purchase the 

gift listed on the back of the tag, and return the item 

to church no later than Sunday, December 13th.   

 

Giving Tree Tag Options:  

You may also pick up a Giving Tree ornament tag from 

the parish office, from the ramp vestibule of the church, 

and at the back door of the rectory/parish office 

 

Return the gift(s) unwrapped, with the ornament 

tag attached to the gift.  Please don’t wrap gifts, as 

we must unwrap them to sort the items.  Thank you 

for your generosity!   

 

The organizations we are sponsoring this year are: 

 

∗ Abigayle Ministries - A residence for pregnant 

women, where they can attend classes and receive  

baby essentials and also items needed by the 

mother. 

 

∗ Kids in Distress - Provides free clothing to 

underprivileged and displaced children in the local 

community.  Items needed are clothing, boots, winter 

coats, leggings, back packs, towels, toiletries.  

 

∗ McWarm at St. Margaret of Scotland - Normally 

the homeless are welcomed, fed a warm lunch, 

given clean warm clothes, sleeping bags, thermal 

underwear, and sent off with a bag lunch, but due 

to Covid they cannot come into the building so 

more gift cards are needed this year. 

 

∗ Spero - Women will be seen to determine if they 

are pregnant and do ultra sounds, and will keep 

seeing mom and baby until the baby is 2 years old.  

They help them with all baby essentials and 

furniture, and referrals for whatever else is needed. 

 

∗ Franciscan Ministries (formerly St. Aloyisious 

Neighborhood Services)- hand out needed things 

on the street, hand and feet warmers, hygiene 

products, warm clothing, coffee, etc.  

 

∗ Turning Point - Home for battered women and 

children. Items needed are household products, 

paper towel, garbage bags, paper products, 

bedding, toilet paper, infants and children clothing, 

diapers, car seats, individually wrapped snacks, 

hygiene products for men, women and children. 

St. Augustine  

Giving Tree 

Giving Tree Return Options 

 

Please return Giving Tree gifts and gift cards to the 

church.  You may also return gifts and/or gift cards to the 

parish office.  Gift cards can also be dropped off in the of-

fertory contribution box located on the back door of the 

parish rectory. 


